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Minutes of Meeting
February 17, 2022
Vice Chair Paul Thompson opened the meeting at 11:30 a.m. Also attending was Board Member Bill Gianacoples, and Health Director, William Holt.  2 Absent Chair, Dana Shuttleworth and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon.
Mask Mandate – William Holt gave the Board an update on the Covid cases, and how the numbers keep going down, and all the vaccinations that are helping.  Motion: By Bill Gianacoples, to lift the mask mandate as of February 18, 2022.  Seconded:  By Paul Thompson, unanimous.  
49 Searle Street – May 3, 2020 the homeowners of 49 Searle Street came to the Board of Health looking for help with their Septic System which was in failure.  They are an elderly couple with a hardship, they can not afford to put a new Septic System in.  The state does allow a deferred loan on the low-income loan, it is up to the local to make the decision on case-by-case basis.  Motion:  By Bill Gianacoples to differ the loan until the elderly couple sell their home.  Seconded:  By Paul Thompson, unanimous.

32 Lisa Lane – The Title 5 report for the property at 32 Lisa Lane will be expiring 2/27/2022, The owner is requesting a 1-year extension.  Motion: By Bill Gianacoples to extend the Title 5 report for 1 year, expiration will be 2/27/2023.  Seconded:  By Paul Thompson, unanimous.  
Meeting Adjourned 11:55 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

William Holt
_______________________





__________________________
Paul Thompson- Vice Chairman





   Bill Gianacoples - Member       
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